Site Visit at Baileys Hill          December 22, 2021         9 – 10 am

Present:  Ellen Antrim ( Open Space and Recreation Plan Committee and recorder)) Tony Barletta (Town Administrator) Nancy Cantelmo (OSRPC, Community Preservation Committee), Paula Devereaux (Chair, OSRPC) Zachery Taylor (Head, Department of Public Works), Lynne Spencer (Chair, CPC)

The group inspected the area of the east slope of Baileys Hill and Fort Ruckman area.  Recent clearing had been performed along the base of the hill up to the steps, including removal of dead trees and cutting back of invasive shrubs, such as Japanese knotweed and multiflora rose.  This is the area described in the CPA grant, approved at Town Meeting in May of 2021.

Discussion among the group members led to the following action items and next steps.

The CPA funds of $41,000 will be used as stated in the original grant application to clear, grade and replant the area east of the Fort Ruckman slope toward the Ocean View, up to and including the flat area downhill of the turret.

Zach will communicate and coordinate with Vicky Masone and with Kristin Kent of Conservation Commission to determine and secure necessary permits.

Zach will continue supervising work on the area up to and including the left boundary of the path that leads to the flat area below the gun turret (within the confines of the Con Com guidelines) Work to include continued clearing o downed vegetation, securing slope integrity, utilizing existing boundaries where possible.  Management of invasives, especially knotweed, in conjunction with Con Com.

Replanting plans to be discussed in the spring to ensure best practice with the view toward establishing a cohesive plan for the entirety of the Baily Hill complex.

Plan to install signage to delineate scope of project and CPA as funding source, for public awareness.

OSRP Committee will discuss the possibility of applying for CPA funds, for grant cycle 2022 for the establishment of a comprehensive management plan for the Bailey Hill Complex.  The possibility of extending the scope to East Point management was also disused.

Respectfully submitted to the Office of the Town Clerk as approved by the Open Space and Recreation Plan Committee on January 13, 2022.  
